

## MICKLEOVER NEIGHBOURHOOD BOARD

### Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 21 November 2013 Mickleover Community Centre

#### Present

John Keith	Chair, Councillor	Andrew Templer	Mickleover Scouts and Churches
Hilary Jones	Councillor	Peter Barker	Resident
Fay Winter	Councillor	Peter Walley	Vicar – All Saints
Insp. Rich Keene	Derbyshire Constabulary	David Lewis	Our Mickleover
Geoff Smout	Resident	Tony Roelich	Resident
Les Sims	Resident	Stuart Walker	Mickleover Sports Club
		John Kelsey	Resident

#### Officers/Guests in attendance

Zoe Nettleship	Neighbourhood Manager		
Hilary Nelmes	Landscape Manager		

#### Apologies

Ray Gibson	Neighbourhood Officer	Cathy Rylance	Resident
		Mike Bellamy	Resident

<b>33</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>WELCOME, INTRODUCTIONS &amp; APOLOGIES</b> Welcomed by the Chair and introductions were made. Apologies were received as above.
<b>34</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</b> David Lewis declared an interest in funding bid from Our Mickleover. Councillors Keith and Fay also regularly attend the meetings along with Peter Walley however have had no input into putting the application together. Stuart Walker also declared an interest in funding bid from Mickleover Sports.
<b>35</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>LATE ITEMS</b> Derby City Local Plan - Verbal Bins update - Verbal
<b>36</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>MINUTES OF LAST MEETING</b> A true record and agreed
<b>37</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>MATTERS ARISING NOT ON THE AGENDA</b> None
<b>38</b> <b>13/14</b>	<b>Police update- Insp Keene</b> SNT are carrying out hi vis patrols Encouraging people to report issues. Securing property is still a big push; there are still too many thefts due to unsecured property. Asb is the second priority; there has been a slight increase, police are trying to work out why that it is as it's on the decrease everywhere else.

	<p>Shed breaks in the night have risen</p> <p>An arrest has been made and has been charged with 3 offences. There may be another team in the area. A previous offender has been released recently and may be active again.</p> <p>Another arrest has been made to someone carrying bolt croppers however police haven't been able to link to actual breaks and only been able to charge him with going equipped to carry out an offence.</p> <p>Community alerts have gone out. SNT have changed shifts to patrol the evenings and nights when they are actively patrolling. As a result the above arrest was made. Target hardening has been carried out in the area. The offenders have been jumping from garden to garden staying hidden from the street view.</p> <p>Be aware and conscious of security and ask for crime prevention advice if you need it.</p> <p>A special constable has been visiting all schools giving general all round advice. Spoken to around 1000 children.</p> <p>Crime up by 10% on last year but because it's so low generally there have been 24 crimes in 8 months</p> <p>Violent crime up by 7%</p> <p>Shed up by 168% and additional 47 crimes</p> <p>Auto crime up by 46% - lots of insecure vehicles. Laptop, sat-navs, mobile phones etc...</p> <p>House burglaries are down 36%</p> <p>Robbery down 67% 1 street robbery in 9 months and 3 in previous year</p> <p>Asb up by 7% - an additional 16 incidents on previous year.</p> <p>Andrew Templer reported Ravensdale park activity from unlicensed motorbikes.</p> <p>Any issues between boards please feel free to pass it on via neighbourhood office or manager.</p> <p>Andrew also thanked the Police for remembrance day parade.</p>
<p><b>39</b> <b>13/14</b></p>	<p><b>Section 106 Funding</b></p> <p>Hilary Nelmes - landscape manager attended and explained her role and what she had been looking at regarding the 106 funding available to Mickleover MicCps1-06 she has been looking at a footpath between Mickleover and Mackworth but Mackworth Councillors are not on board so it is unlikely to go ahead.</p> <p>Andrew suggested the old courts on Ravensdale park. He would like to see it repaired/ relayed and put into good use for courts for 5-a-side football or to learn to ride a bike, basketball or tennis even if it's possible.</p> <p>Hilary - we would need to do some consultation but can look at the cost and feasibility.</p> <p>Peter also suggested that there be an A38 connection path to Varsity grange path allowing better access to hospital etc</p> <p>Tony - link would be useful long term and create a leisurely off road circular route of Mickleover.</p>

	Hilary will look at the different options available and feed back to the Board.
<b>40 13/14</b>	<p><b>Board Devolved Budgets</b></p> <p>Mickleover Cycle Derby Project - £640 – Agreed by the Board</p> <p>Mickleover Carers’ – a discussion took place about whether we should be giving funds for ‘running costs’ the board agreed that the project was worthwhile and therefore awarded £500 for the Leisure afternoon that was itemised on the list of expenditures.</p> <p>Mickleover Sports – the amount was agreed for £237 rounded up. There was a condition that if there were profits that some of the money be put towards funding the following year’s event.</p> <p>Our Mickleover – fully supported £500 – the Board recommended that the committee be re established now the events throughout the year are growing. The board also recommended that Our Mickleover look at a charitable status</p> <p>Les offered help to our Mickleover with the run as a member of the previous poppy run that took place in Mickleover.</p>
<b>41 13/14</b>	<p><b>Neighbourhood Plan</b></p> <p>Plan updated as a working document Agenda itemed</p> <p><b>Actions in Summary</b></p>
<b>42 13/14</b>	<p><b>Any Other Business</b></p> <p>Tony - would like to do some other work to back up what has been achieved Link with police, board and speed watch to produce information around the need to reduce speed at a very minimal cost.</p> <p>The board also asked ‘Did SIDS work?’ - Zoe to get the information collected from the SIDS for the sub group. Jon Pumfrey possible 3 years of records.</p> <p>Possibly look at a 20mph zone in future.</p> <p>Volunteers for sub group Hilary Jones Geoff Smout Tony Roelich Fay Winter John Keith</p>
<b>43 13/14</b>	<p><b>DATE &amp; TIME OF NEXT MEETING</b></p> <p><b>21 November 2013, 6.30 at Mickleover Community Centre</b></p>

### SUMMARY OF ACTIONS – 26 September 2013

39 13/14	Hilary to feedback on S106 suggestions
42	Jon Pumfrey to provide feedback from SIDs

13/14	
42 13/14	Zoe to establish Sub groups